
ASSOCIATION OF SACRAMENTO COUNTY  
SHERIFF’S DEPARTMENT  

VETERANS AND EMPLOYEES 

From the President 
 

Greetings and Happy Holidays to you all (well, I hope they will be happy under 
these trying circumstances).  This is my final President’s Message as next month 
Sam Gault will take over as President.  However, you won’t get rid of me as I will 
revert to a position on the Board of Directors. 
 
I just wanted to thank everyone for a great 2 year run.  I have been in the top  
position in other organizations but the 711 Club has been the best with no  
problems.  I had an absolutely great group of officers and I want to thank each and 
every one for making my time as President so easy.  I especially want to thank 
Barbara Smith who was my Vice-President those two years.  She is a real  
go-getter and without her help on so many things it would have been a much  
harder time. 
 
I am sorry that the Covid-19 crisis impacted us so much.  We missed many  
meetings as well as our annual Christmas party.  I didn’t want to miss those  
functions but for the safety of everyone it had to be.  What is most important is for 

all of us to stay safe and healthy, and fortunately that 
seems to be the case. 
 
Thank you all again for your help and support and I look 
forward to seeing you in the coming year. 
 
John 
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1. Tad Easterday, Jim Hash 
 
3. Kay Ann Keenan, Dave Swatsenberg, 
           Kate Moseando 
 
4. Mike Gaub, Doris Boller 
 
8. Dick Williams, Dan Rimbey 
 
11. Virginia Cerda 
 
14. Dennis Gibson 
 
16. Lavon Burstiner 
 
17. Candace Ackler  

 

 

December Birthdays 

President 
John Woodhouse 
(916) 457-2858 
 

Vice President 
Barbara Smith 
(916) 606-0324 
 

Secretary 
Nancy Gust 
(916) 725-6752 
 

Treasurer -Acting 
Kathy Shannon 
(916) 952-7395 
711 Club 
640 Bercut Drive  
Sacramento, CA 95811  

Sergeant At Arms 
Sam Gault 
(916) 801-5876 

Board of Directors: 
 
Judy Denton 
(916) 363-1282 
 
Earl Evans 
(916) 261-1668 
 
Larry Jarvis 
(916) 355-8514 
 
Sue Johnson 
(916) 681-1001 
 
Jacqui LeMaster 
(916) 215-9193 
 
Richard Madrigal 
(916) 366-5909 
 
 

Past President 
Richard Madrigal 
(916) 366-5909 

Newsletter Editor & 
Webmaster 
Larry Jarvis 
(916) 355-8514 
larryjarvis@711club.org 

2020 

711 Club Officers 

 
BRUCE VERHOE FUND 
P.O. Box 160923 ● Sacramento, CA ● 95816  
www.verhoevenfoundation.org  
 
 
MAKE YOUR SHOPPING COUNT!!!  
 
Do you shop on Amazon?  
Did you know you can make your everyday shopping benefit Sac Sheriff employees in need? 
Check out Amazon Smile! You can do all of your regular purchasing through Amazon Smile. Use 
the below link to pay the same prices and use your Prime shipping, but Amazon will automatically 
donate a percentage of your purchase to the Verhoeven Foundation.  
Set up a bookmark on your computer, tablet, or smartphone. You may even be able to update the 
app on your phone to automatically purchase through Amazon Smile.  
https://smile.amazon.com/ch/94-2310800 
  
Sign up now and make your regular and upcoming Holiday shopping count! 
  

 
 
 Sign up now and make your regular and upcoming Holiday shopping count! 
 
Board of Directors 

 

19. Carol Daly, Pete Jayne 
 
22. Thomas Heffernan, Vincent Recci 
 
26. David Lambros 
 
27. Trent Taylor  
 
28. Donald Judd  
 
30. Wayne Ikeuchi 
 
31. Chris Martin,  Bruce Willis  

 
 
 

https://smile.amazon.com/ch/94-2310800
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Meeting  Minutes 
 
No meeting minutes for December. 
 
No Christmas party in December due to the Covid restrictions. 
  



Next Meeting  -  January 13th, TBA 
SDSA Facility  

640 Bercut Drive, Sacramento  
11:00 AM Social hour  

12 Noon Lunch  
Followed by raffle  

RSVP By: 
January 7th 

Kathy Shannon 
(916) 952-7395  

keshannon004@gmail.com 
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Annual Dues are Due for 2021 
Annual 711 Club membership dues are $24.00 a year and are due January 1st of each  
calendar year. To maintain a “Current” status, dues must be received before March 1.  A member of “good 
standing”, are those members who have current status of three or more consecutive years.  
 
If you have any beneficiary changes, please contact Kathy to update the your 
information. You may use the format below to submit with your dues.    
 

Beneficiary Information: 
Member’s name: 
Beneficiary’s name: 
Relationship: 
Beneficiary's address: 
Beneficiary’s phone number: 
Other contact person (if necessary to facilitate contact): 
 
Editor note: you may print this page and cut out the above to create a form to send in. 
 
 
 
 
********************************************************************************************************** 

Opening for 711 Club Webmaster/ Newsletter Editor 
If interested: 
Please contact Larry Jarvis 
larryjarvis@711club.org 
 

 

Visit us on the Web 
www.711club.org 

mailto:judydenton1840@att.net

